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Principal‘s Report 
 

Quality Work  
Jessica L from 5/6C, Bella M from 5/6F and Edward M from 3/4K have completed the Indigenous Reading Project (IRP) 
and for the last 3 months they have had access to an E- reader and online library. Each student has worked hard to 
improve their reading and comprehension. Pre and post assessments indicate that not only have they improved their 
reading accuracy, fluency and comprehension but that they are all enjoying reading more than before too. Well done! 
Now that their post-test assessments have been completed and sent in, we wait to see if they will be able to keep the  
e-reader and access to the online library. Thanks also to the sponsors of the IRP. 
Kindergarten students continue to work hard and as the year’s end draws closer more students have achieved 100% 
completion of the Kindergarten sight word program. Congratulations to Lincoln G, Maggie G-S, Lennox H, Niamh McG, 
Kelsey O’D, Lucy P, Levi R& Kelan R from KS for this outstanding achievement. 
Students in 2H wrote very convincing persuasive pieces of writing. The topic was, It’s better to be a child in the past 
than in our time. Students decided upon the position they took, whether to agree or disagree and wrote accordingly. 
Well done to Joshua B, Koda C, Dylan O’D, Benjamin P, Ava R, Catherine S & Taya W for their persuasive pieces of 
writing. 

 
Quality Behaviour  
The following students have been recognised by a teacher for;  
Huge improvement in reading – Luka W 
Negotiating with others in the playground to ensure all people in the group have a 
great time playing together; real peacekeepers in the making – Leah C, Illyana D, 
Isabella F, & Evelyn S 
Going 'above and beyond' as members of Kahibah Friendly Children (KFC) in 
supporting younger students to participate in sports activities during their lunch break 
– Tayla D, Annika H, Vai M & Georgie R 

 
Sporting Achievements  
Jet H from 3/4A, Sam M from 3/4A and Zac McD from 3/4K recently competed at 
Blacksmiths Beach in the Nippers carnivals. On Saturday the boys competed in the 
Junior category of the Kracka Ironman event where they completed a swim, run and 
board events. On Sunday they competed in the Lake Macquarie Games where the 
boys represented their respective surf clubs winning several medals between them in 
events such as surf swim, board relay, beach sprint and flags. A fabulous weekend 
was reported where the boys demonstrated wonderful comradery and sportsmanship. 

 
 

Student weekly program…… 

What’s Coming Up………………………… 

Classes Begin - 9am and finish 3pm  

Monday - Assembly @ 2.00pm fortnightly 

Wednesday - Student Banking  

Wednesday - Drum Lessons  

Thursday - Music Lessons 

Friday - Band & Music Lessons 

Friday - School Sport  

 

Canteen - open Fridays  

Uniform Shop - open 8.35 - 9am Friday 

 Tuesday, 15th Nov -  P & C Meeting @ 7pm in the Library 

 Monday, 21st Nov-Thurs, 24th Nov  -  Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

 Monday, 5th Dec– Yr 6 Farewell @ 6pm 

 Thursday, 8th Dec - Presentation Day @ 10am 

  



Stronger Smarter Leadership Program 
I was fortunate to be afforded the opportunity to attend the Stronger Smarter Leadership Program last week with a 
team of other principals and DoE employees. The Stronger Smarter philosophy honours a positive sense of cultural 
identity, and acknowledges and embraces positive community leadership, enabling innovative and dynamic 
approaches and processes that are anchored by high expectations relationships. High expectations relationships 
honour the humanity of others, and in so doing, acknowledge one’s strengths, capacity and human right to 
emancipatory opportunity. This philosophy aligns with the Kahibah PS motto, Positive Relationships for Positive 
Learning. I look forward to having further conversations, listening and working together with the school community to 
embed strategies that continue to build positive relationships and support students in achieving their best. 

 

Jump Rope for Heart 
Well done to all the students who participated in the Jump Rope for Heart program and joined in the Jump Off Day last 
week on Friday. This was an opportunity for students to show off the skipping skills they have learnt and even raise a 
few dollars for the Heart Foundation. Thank you to Mrs Filipo for organising the event and for the families who 
supported the initiative by making a donation. 
All payments need to be finalised by this Friday, 18th November. 
 
Remembrance Day Assembly 
On Thursday, 11th November, Kahibah PS held a brief Remembrance Day service at school. Lilly, Emma, Makenzie, 
Georgie, Vai, Darcy and Jack, from 5/6C did an excellent job of speaking at the service and KN made wreaths and 
poppies which were placed on the plaque in our Anzac garden. Students are to be commended for their respectful 
behaviour during the service. We thank Gary from Dudley War Memorial Trust who delivered a book 5,000 Awesome 
Facts donated by LMCC in commemoration of Remembrance Day 2016. This book we will available for students to 
borrow from the school library. 

 
 
2017 School Captains & Student Leadership Team 
Parents, families and interested members of the school community are invited to attend our special assembly on 
Thursday 17

th
 November at 10am where successful applicants will present a speech to the student body in an attempt 

to secure votes for a 2017 student leadership position. Years 2 to 6 and staff will then vote by ballot paper after the 
assembly.  
 
Mrs Tripet’s Special Assembly 
One of our much loved, respected and valued School Learning Support Officer is retiring. Mrs Sue Tripet has been at 
Kahibah Public School since 1995 and has worked closely with many students, teachers, families and the Kahibah 
Community. To celebrate her retirement we are having a special assembly on Friday 18th November from 2-3pm in the 
school hall. We would like to invite you, present and past members of the Kahibah family, to attend. If you know of 
people who have left the school but who would like to attend, please let them know too. 

 
WHS Yr 10 Service Learning Program  
We look forward to having four Yr 10 students from Whitebridge HS join us from Monday 21st November until Friday 
25th November for work experience. These students will have the opportunity to work in classrooms and experience a 
behind the scenes look at teaching to assist them in determining future career paths. It is always lovely to welcome 
back ex-Kahibah students and their peers for what we hope is a valuable learning experience. We hope Miss Kaitlin, 
Miss Layne, Mr Aaron and Mr Eli get a glimpse into this very worthy profession because it is teaching that creates all 
other professions. Welcome! 
 

1-2-3 Magic Parenting Course 
We trust that those parents that were able to attend yesterday’s 1-2-3 Magic and Emotion Coaching program found it 
insightful and wish to remind parents that there are two more sessions on Monday 21

st
 November and Monday 28

th
 

November from 6pm in the school library. This course aims to teach parents how to manage their children’s difficult 
behaviour by using an easy-to-learn and easy-to-use signalling system.  



School Bus Travel 
Parents of school students who travel by bus will need to apply online for their School Opal card, which will be 
delivered in 2017. This includes parents who have children starting at kindergarten, moving from Year 2 to 3, starting 
high school, changing school or changing their address next year. 
Parents and students who need to apply for a School Opal card can go to the website www.transportnsw.info/school-
students  

 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) 
Next week, Stage 3 students from our school will undertake an education tour of the national capital. Students have 
the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage 
and democracy. 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital 
as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian 
Government contributes funding of $20 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program 
towards those costs. The rebate was factored into the cost to families and is paid directly to the school upon 
completion of the excursion. 
We would like to thank the Australian Government for their support of this program and look forward to hearing about 
the students’ experiences upon their return. 

 
KidsMatter 
Children & Grief 
How grief affects children 
Like adults, children experience grief when they lose someone or something they feel close to. A death in the family is 
particularly hard for children, but this is not the only time grief occurs. Other kinds of losses can also lead to grief 
reactions. These may include: 
• the death of a family member, friend or pet 
• separation of parents and family break-up 
• change of schools or moving house 
• loss of a friendship 
• relocating to a new country 
• having a disability or medical illness 
• having a family member in hospital for a long time. 
Children’s grief reactions commonly include crying, being anxious, having bad dreams and clinging to parents or 
carers. Children may also show their distress by being angry, irritable, unsettled, or losing motivation for school and 
other activities. Sometimes children show their distress by behaving in ways you would expect from a younger child. 
For example, they might start wetting the bed at night, sucking their thumb, or using baby talk. 
Children need support to cope 
Children need lots of reassurance and support from caring adults to help them come to terms with a major loss. While 
grief is a normal reaction to loss, feelings of anxiety or sadness may be intense and long-lasting – especially if the 
child loses a primary carer, or if the loss occurs in traumatic circumstances.  
How parents and carers can help 
• Acknowledge children’s feelings 
• Explain what has happened in plain language 
• Maintain routines 
• Talk about your feelings 
• Get your own support 
• Let the school know 
This information is part of a range of KidsMatter Primary information sheets for families and school staff. View them all 
online at www.kidsmatter.edu.au 

 
Organisation for 2017 
Thank you to the families who have already contacted the school informing us of their plans for 2017, which will impact 
on your child’s enrolment with us. Again, if you know that you won’t be returning to Kahibah PS next year or have 
some leave planned for 2017, please advise the front office. 
 
 
 
Mrs Honi Faasisila  
Kahibah Public School  
Principal 

http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students
http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students
http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au


Kahibah PS Canteen Roster - Term 4, 2016 
ALL HELPERS REQUIRED BETWEEN 8.35* to 11AM 

*If you can not start until 9am due to child drop-off that's OK, just let Dee know so other helpers can be advised. 
1 helper can finish at 11am / 2nd can finish after lunch service at 11.50am / minimum of 2 required until close  

If not indicated below it can be determined on the day who would like to finish early as needed 

Friday 11th November Friday 18th November Friday 25th November Friday 2nd December 

Ange Grujovski Erin Drelincourt Jen Woodhead Mel Egan 

Sue Leask Heather McClenahan Delma Morgan (from 9am) Michelle Nicholls 

Kim Scott (9am- 12 noon) Penny Blok (11am finish) Mel Egan Jules McDougall 

Lou White Suzy Wall ** HELP NEEDED ** ** HELP NEEDED ** 

Friday 9th December Friday 16th December SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

Peta Forder ** HELP NEEDED ** 

THANK YOU for supporting our canteen…  
It wouldn't exist without you! 

Brooke De Iuliis ** HELP NEEDED ** 

Mel Langton ** HELP NEEDED ** 

** HELP NEEDED ** ** HELP NEEDED ** 

Fridays are fun! We'd love to see YOU on the roster... ALL Welcome! 
Please contact Dee Darney on 0434 000 965 if you are able to fill any of the above spots.  






